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Portobello Primary School - Subject Improvement Plan 

Sports Premium Funding Action Plan: 2019 - 2020
Allocated Funding = £17,810


	Current position:

	· Sainsbury’s School Games Gold award for 2017-18 and 2018-19

· High Quality Physical Education Bronze award 2018-19 which lasts for 3 years

· Government PE funding to continue to 2020

· H. Tindale completed Level 5 and 6 PE Subject Leadership award

· Raised the profile of Active Lessons which are now an established teaching style.

· A range of clubs are offered for Key Stage 2 children.

· All children are provided with opportunities to take part in competitive, inclusive sporting activities.

· Teaching of Dance has improved through the implementation of the self-improvement cycle
· Higher percentage of children meeting national swimming requirements by the end of Year 6 

· Less active children are identified, tracked and invited to active clubs.

· Increase in the number of KS1 children taking part in after school clubs

· Personal challenge is carried out throughout school on a weekly basis


	Meeting national curriculum requirements for swimming and water safety (previous year)
	Percentages


	Year 6 children who can swim competently, confidently and proficiently over a distance of at least 25 metres

	86%

	Year 6 pupils who can use a range of strokes effectively 


	97%

	Year 6 pupils who can perform safe self-rescue in different water-based situations 


	60%


	Objective
	Action
	Success Criteria 
	Expenditure 
	Impact 
	Next Steps

	Engage all pupils in regular physical activity 
	Provide activities at break times and lunchtimes – ran by play leaders


	Year 6 children trained in how to implement equipment and a vary of activities at break and lunch time to help younger children
	Equipment £500


	More children physically active and involved in game type activities at break and lunch times. 
Broader range of clubs offered to all children – learning new skills as well as building resilience, cooperation and communication skills.

Staff observed clubs and were able to take ideas and have professional dialogue with coaches about sessions to implement learning activities in lessons and future clubs. 

Active learning is part of our school ethos now and this is evident when walking through school. 

These taster days and competitions are a really inclusive way to allow all children to feel success and a sense of achievement. Children normally compete as a whole class, therefore skills such as teamwork, communication and resilience are all very important and allow children to build on these skills as well as their physical development. 

	Purchase new equipment to continue this initiative in the next academic year.

Use ideas in future lessons and offer clubs using new skills and sessions observed.  
Continue to provide staff with new resources and ideas about how to make sure all lessons have an element of physical activity. 

Continue to build on these experiences and offer them to all children in Years 1-6. 

	
	Offer a range of extra-curricular clubs


	All staff involved in running active clubs after school and on a lunch time to broaden the range of activities available to all children.

Introduce a regular multi-skills club for R and KS1 children

Badminton and Gymnastics clubs for KS2 using free coaching blocks

Introduce a Table Tennis club on a break time 

Initiate a Running club x 20 weeks
	£180 per term

X3 £540

?
£400
	
	

	
	Monitor lessons regularly to ensure children are active across the curriculum


	Plan time to carry out learning walks to see all children involved in active lessons throughout the whole curriculum. 

Use active planner on YST website to identify and monitor how active our school day is.
	
	
	

	
	Offer family after school clubs


	Ask parents for suggestions about after school clubs that they would like to be involved in. Discuss ideas with staff and plan out for the year. 
	£500


	
	

	
	Use strengths of the SSCo to provide all children with taster lessons and competitive opportunities at LLOBA
	All children in Years 1-6 are provided with competitive sporting opportunities which are inclusive – boosts confidence, self-esteem and gives them a sense of achievement as part of their class and when representing PPS. 
	Staff expenditure 
	
	

	Raise the profile of PE and sport across the whole school 
	Affiliate to Gateshead School Sport Partnership

Affiliate to Premium sports package
	Provide CPD opportunities and training to school staff at an additional cost – Gymnastics CPD 
Provide children with opportunities through the GSSP to take part in competitive sporting events
	£1235

£2500
	Gymnastics training upskilled teachers and provided opportunities to discuss and embed understanding of the teaching and learning of gymnastics, thinking about sequencing of lessons and effective use of vocabulary in lessons. 

	Recap the gymnastics training from spring term (delay due to school closures). Begin self-improvement cycle for gymnastics when it is safe to do so. 



	
	Continue to enter a wide range of sporting competitions through Gateshead SSP
	Provide children with a range of sporting events to immerse children in competitive sport and boost participation across school


	Travel £1500

	Sporting opportunities have been wide-spread across the year. KS2 children are provided with a broad range of opportunities.
Due to school closures, we were awarded the Schools Games Engagement award for our participation and dedication to sporting events in the autumn and spring term (school closures meant that the school games award could not go ahead as planned).

School closures meant that these events could not go ahead in the summer term.
	Enter more competitions/festivals for EYFS and KS1 children. Look to organise intra-school competitions for younger children.

	
	Maintain and achieve the Gold School Games mark for the third year in a row

Focus on and achieve more value marks towards the GSSP Blazing the Trail award
	Awards recognise the dedication and commitment to PE and school sport as well as raising the profile in school. 
	£300 leadership time


	
	

	
	Plan and implement family sports days, School Games Day and Saltwell Park Fun Run day
	Parents involved in sports day and school games day – promoting healthy lifestyles and a sense of achievement for all children
	£900


	
	

	
	Ensure staff are wearing the correct kit when teaching PE lessons 


	Children see staff as role models and for this to be effective, staff should be setting an example and wearing the correct kit when taking part in physical activities
	£200


	
	Purchase new sponsored tops for staff in the new academic year.

	
	Provide children with spare PE kit when they do not have their own


	All children are able to take part in PE lessons (purchased kit for whole class events, using sponsorship funding)

	£200
	Sponsored kit was purchased for sports teams and whole class events. Very smart and shows a sense of pride to represent Portobello.
	Look to purchase a smaller set of kit for our youngest children in 2020-21.

	Increase confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff when teaching PE and sport
	Plan time for class teachers to observe KM (Sports coach) and copy lessons/ideas for personal development
	Provide staff with beneficial CPD on a regular basis – observing and taking part in lessons with their class, led by KM. Chance for staff to share ideas and have professional dialogue to improve their confidence and practice.
	£300


	Observations of KM were very beneficial. Staff commented on the use of his organisational ideas and how he was able to differentiate the activities to suit the needs of all children in their class. 
Gymnastics training upskilled teachers and provided opportunities to discuss and embed understanding of the teaching and learning of gymnastics, thinking about sequencing of lessons and effective use of vocabulary in lessons. 

Observations in Spring term proved to be beneficial (focusing on teacher’s use of correct vocabulary in lessons). The opportunity to share good practice and provide group feedback to staff was effective and staff were able to share ideas and understand the expectations that should be clear in each PE lesson. 
	Continue to provide these opportunities in 2020-21 for further staff development. 
Recap the gymnastics training from spring term (delay due to school closures). Begin self-improvement cycle for gymnastics when it is safe to do so. 

Include new playground equipment to encourage regular physical activity. 

Follow up with regular observations and further group feedback in 2020-21 to develop further. 



	
	Plan appropriate CPD for all staff
	Whole staff Gymnastics/Dance CPD session will provide an insight to NC expectations and how to implement them in different year groups – provide staff with ideas and boost confidence to deliver more high-quality PE (Gymnastics focus). 
	£120


	
	

	
	Identify and evaluate the use and need of resources across school 
	Ensure that we have appropriate and up to date equipment available in school to teach high quality PE lessons and physical activity sessions.
	£800


	
	

	
	Monitor, support and develop teaching and learning across school through lesson observations.
	Plan out termly observations of PE across the whole school – make time for feedback and evaluations to make improvements
	£150 leadership time
	
	

	
	Continue to implement self-improvement cycle for Dance and then move on to Gymnastics 
	Focus on evaluations from Summer term and staff to implement Dance structure in lessons and evaluate improvement in confidence and ability to teach Dance. 

Following staff Gymnastics CPD in January – begin self-improvement cycle to improve practice.
	
	
	

	Promoting aspirations – healthy lifestyles 
	Offer a broad range of sports and activities (ideas that have come from children who have been identified as less active)
	Provide a Key Stage 1 Athletics/fundamental skills club to improve gross/fine motor skills as well as core strength and stability 

Ask children which clubs they would like to attend and organise them (Gymnastics and Badminton clubs using free coaching blocks)
	£330

	The KS1 multi-skills club was popular and well attended across the Autumn and Spring terms. Our younger children are now more physically active throughout the school day, learning new skills and building on fundamental elements of their physical development. 
Residentials were unable to take place in the summer term due to school closures. 
	Continue to offer more after school clubs for EYFS and KS1 children to build on fundamental skills. 

	
	Maintain and develop links with local clubs.

Provide specialist taster days, i.e. Destination Judo
	Liaise with local clubs about offers for taster sessions and links to different activities outside of school for our children.
	
	
	

	
	Offer children in Years 4-6 the opportunity to go on a residential and help with funds where needed.
	All children to benefit from residential trips where they will learn and build on valuable skills with their year group
	£4000
	
	

	
	Provide specialist cycling/scooting  lessons (Move-it Marcus)
	Increase core stability, strength and balance throughout school to help with other physical activities and everyday life. 
	
	
	

	
	Run a Healthy Half term in Summer 


	All children in school involved in physical activities throughout the half term – linked to class topics and the idea of a healthy lifestyle.

Link to Science 

· Human body (muscles, cardiovascular system etc.)

· Food types and uses

· Balanced diets

Each class to have an ‘active showcase’ to demonstrate what they have learned through the half term. Parents invited Children to put on active clubs/workshops
	£1000
	Healthy half term was unable to go ahead due to school closures. 
	Plan to organise the same event in 2020-21.


PE and School Sport





Subject Leader: H. Tindale





Governors: V. Symons, M. O’Connor





PE Team: 


K. Malia – School Sports Coach


Sports Directors (KS2 children)


Play Leaders (Year 6 children)








